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District Officers: 
 
District Governor: Will Farrellbegg  
515 Illinois Ave. 
Lowell, IN 46356 
(H) 219.696.1390 
(C) 219.669.3285 
Wfarrellbegg@hotmail.com 
 
1ST VDG/CC: Mitchell Semans 
5200 N 150 E 
Knox, IN 46534 
(H) 219-508-1224 
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
 
2nd VDG: Nick Gonzalez 
3204 Teresa St 
Portage, IN 46368 
(C ) 219.588.4893 
Nsg1917@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Stephen Helmken 
6522 W Laura Lane 
LaPorte, IN 46350 
(H) 219.879.2529 
( C ) 219.561.3561 
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N 
Knox, IN 46534 
(H) 219.716.3844 
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin 
P.O. BOX 223 
La Crosse, IN 46348 
( C ) 219.393.8913 
Wls.whitney@gmail.com  

District Governor, Will Farrellbegg 

District 25A Lions  
As my year as District Governor comes to a close, I feel 
honored and humbled to have served as your Governor 
for the past year. It has been a different and difficult 
year for us all due to COVID.  I have enjoyed visiting 
clubs whether it was in person or via Zoom. Clubs have 
been inspirational on how they have adapted to the 
restriction that we have had to deal with this year and 
continued to serve their communities.  
The 100th Multi District Convention held in Indianapolis 
was a great success with a great turnout. It was also 
great to reconnect with ID Justin Faber who stepped up 
to be guest speaker after PIP Bob Corlew was unable to 
attend due to health issues. ID Justin Faber was very 
inspirational and passionate about adding new 
members as a few of the speakers found out by 
becoming Lions during the weekend. 
Congratulations to PDG Dennis Brown and CC Mitch 
Semans on receiving the Presidential Leadership 
Medal. They have both done a lot and have been great 
leaders in our district.    
Again, this year's International Convention will be a 
virtual Convention. I am disappointed for DGE Mitch 
that he will not be able to attend in person and must 
do all his training online as well as not being able to 
meet other DGE in person. You can all attend the 
Virtual Convention by registering LCICon 2021 
(lionsclubs.org).  
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We have a great leadership team for our next Lions year, I wish CC/DGE/PDG Mitch Semans, 1st 
VDGE Nick Gonzales and 2nd VDGE Stephen Helmken all the best as they get ready for the year 
ahead. Let us support them and have another wonderful year. 
I would like to say a special thank you to Lion Stephen Helmken Cabinet Secretary, Lion Tiffany 
Nagai Cabinet Treasurer, and Lion Whitney Martin Newsletter edito r. They have worked hard 
during our year and have helped to  make my year a success.  
I thank you all for your support and understanding for a great year!!! 
District Governor 25A Will Farrellbegg  
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CC Mitchell Semans DGE 

Greetings 25A Lions, 
 
I submitted a letter to the Hoosier Lion and I thought it would be appropriate on a district level as well. 
It has been a pleasure and honor to serve this past year as Council Chair.  I would like to thank everyone for their 
Lionism as we did the best we could to get thru this challenging year.  The 100th State Convention was a great 
success as everyone worked together to get things done.  That’s what Lions do, we get things done.  Whenever 
someone needs glasses, hearing aids or whatever the need, they know the Lions will come thru and get it done.  
WE SERVE has never meant so much as this past year when people really needed assistance and the Lions were 
there to help.  Several districts got grants, several clubs increased their support of the local food pantries across 
the state and countless Lions were on zoom meetings and coming up with unique and different ways to help their 
communities.  Yes, there was difficulties, yes, we had to change how we do things, but none the less, Lions 
persevered.  I am so proud of this organization and the people that I know as my Lions family.  Thank you for all 
you do.  I can not express enough what it means to be in a leadership position and the opportunities you have 
because of such.  I want to encourage EVERY LION to be Club President, EVERY LION to be a zone or region chair, 
EVERY LION to be District Governor.  The people that you are exposed to and all the ways that Lions can help your 
community is priceless.  If you really want to help your club and your community then get involved in some sort of 
leadership position, learn what others are doing and expand your horizons.  Get involved in your District, just get 
involved.  I joined the Hamlet Lions Club in 1998, we were basically a check writing club with 12-15 members that 
did one fundraiser one time a year.  In 2014 we got down to 9 members, I became President for the second time, 
but this time I started going to the District meetings, and it wasn’t long that I became Zone Chair and got more 
involved with what other clubs are doing.  The Hamlet Lions Club now has 30 members, we do vision screening, 
dictionary project, roadside cleanup, medical closet and countless other services as well as more fundraising 
events.  Hamlet knows who the Lions are and what we can get done and it’s all because a few of our members got 
involved in Leadership roles, come back to the club and said, “other clubs are doing this, why can’t we do it”.  And 
we got it done.  Leadership leads to people promoting service, and people seeing how the Lions serve leads to 
membership.  It works, believe and achieve.  If you are afraid of stepping up, don’t be.  Lions have some of the 
best leadership classes on all levels, get involved and find out for yourself, the support you get is unbelievable and 
believe me, you’ll have friends for life and you will expand your family. 
I look forward to serving District 25A again as District Governor as I work with 1VDG Nick Gonzalez, 2VDG Steve 
Helmken, CS Carolyn Laviolette, CT Tiffany Nagai and all the Zone and Region Chairs to continue to make 25A 
strong.  I want to thank everyone on a club level that has stepped up into an officer role and remind you of the 
officer training June 12th 9am-Noon at Kouts.  Thank you for all you do in the name of Lions.  May The Lions Be 
With You and God Bless. 
CC Mitchell D. Semans 
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  1st VDGE Nick Gonzalez 

Hello there fellow Lions! We have reached the end of a challenging, yet rewarding Lions year. I hope most clubs have 
returned somewhat back to normal. Zoom conferences are OK, but I definitely enjoy face-to-face interaction. Please be 
sure to enter your officers on MyLCI. This will help incoming DG Mitch prepare his directory for the upcoming year. 
 
It has been an honor serving you as 2nd Vice District Governor. I have learned quite a lot, but there is still more. I am 
excited for the upcoming year. I hope to meet a Lion from every club while serving as 1st Vice District Governor.  
 
Please continue to be safe out there. The weather is warming up and more of the population is getting vaccinated. Now 
is not the time to let our guard down. Our communities will always need us. Thank you all for the wonderful ways you 
continue to serve your cities and towns. You are appreciated! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
1VDGE Nick Gonzalez 
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How a trip for flowers turned into District 25-being able to donate $2000 to a food pantry supporting those with Diabetes! 
 
 
Lion Alice Helmken had bought some flowers and vegetables to plant at her and CS Stephen's  house from a  member of Eastern 
Star Chapter out of La Porte.  They had to pick the flowers up Saturday May 22nd at the Christian Church in Rolling Prairie.  When 
they picked up their flowers and vegetables  they found out that the church was doing a  fundraiser to support the Food 
Pantry.  CS Stephen talked with a lady about the food pantry who happened to be Sue Hartwick.  While talking to Sue CS Stephen 
found out the Food Pantry supports their diabetic clients by making up special bags or boxes for them.  Sue mentioned  they 
cannot do this all the time because of a shortage of funds.  What do Lions do? We Serve! CS Stephen  told Sue he could try and 
get them some help.  He told her, that they (He and Alice) are in the Lions organization and we have a program called Diabetes 
Awareness.  He sent an email to Lion Carolyn Toosley who is the Diabetes Awareness Chairperson.  Lion Carolyn  okayed his 
request for the funds after she received the okay from DG Will Farrellbegg.  Cs Stephen picked up the check from CT Tiffany 
Nagai and presented the check to Sue Hartwick at the food pantry.   Rolling Prairie’s food pantry is located on Highway 20 out of 
the First United Methodist Church in Rolling Prairie.  This happened on Thursday, May 27, 2021. Within a week Lions helped to 
ensure that the food pantry would have funds for a while to keep their diabetic program going! This is such a fine example of 
how Lions work. We Serve and we help those around us!  
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The Westville Lions will have 
donation jars for the VanGiseon 
Family at the cruise in. They will 
be trying to raise money for the 
family. This event is available for 
all Lions in Laporte County and 
surrounding area to work. Let’s 
show the City of Laporte Lions 

love to have fun and work. 

Cruise in, vendors, food, beer, and music 
are some of the components of the 

perfect Friday Night. You will not want to 
miss this night out! Come dressed in 

your 50's best. 
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Crown Point Lions 
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Welcome New Members: 
 

CROWN POINT LIONS  
 

MICHELLE KATSAROS 
SPONSOR: Donna Worst 

 
EAST CHICAGO EVENING   

 
MONICA GONZALEZ 
ROBERT GONZALEZ 

SPONSOR: GINA GOMEZ 
 

HEBRON LIONS 
 

BREANN ROESKE 
SPONSOR: THOMAS ZACEK 

 
LAKES OF THE FOUR SEASONS 

 
DANIEL MARCOTTE  

SPONSOR:MAURA MARCOTTE  
 
 

LOWELL LIONS  
 

SCOTT REED 
SHERI REED 

JANA SZOSTEK 
JEFF SZOSTEK  

SPONSOR: WILL FARRELLBEGG  
 
 

MILL CREEK COMMUNITY  
 

MARY NELSON 
SPONSOR: TOM SHARP 

 
  

SCHERERVILLE  CENTRAL  
AMBER ORR 

SPONSOR: BARBARA TOOSLEY  
 

 
SHELBY LIONS: 

 
 

NORK WITTIG 
SPONSOR: WAYNE HAYDEN  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WINAMAC 
DAVID BROAD 

SPONSOR: DONALD THOMPSON 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members that have completed their service. 
 

HAMLET LIONS 
 

Rose Woodke 
 
 

MICHIGAN CITY LIONS  
 

William Root  
 

 
 


